

April Highlights

Thirty-eight (38) members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country club for the April 10, 2013 luncheon meeting.  

Coast Guard News

CDR Lindsay Weaver reviewed the attached report.
Additional Notes:

· The United States Coast Guard Auxiliary Flotilla 72 “About Boating Safely” is a recreational boaters safety course that is approved by the Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission. All the classes will be conducted in the UPH building at the USCGC OSAGE Sewickley Moorings located at 300 Mckown Street, Sewickley, PA 15143. The class begins at 10:00 and is completed by 18:00. The dates posted for this year are:23 March~14 April~19 May~15 September. To register for the class contact Doug Suehr at doug15205@yahoo.com or John Franko III at john.franko@comcast.net.  The class fee per student is $30.00 which covers classroom material, student classsroom manual and reference guide. Private classes can be conducted for your organization at no additional fee.
· There is a change in the marine permitting process for the entire Coast Guard, please contact Christopher.L.Blank@uscg.mil for additional information.
Army Corps of Engineers
Frank Battaglini, Maxwell & Grays Landing Lockmaster, introduced Hannibal Lockmaster, James Beaver and reviewed the attached report. 
COL Bernard Lindstrom thanked members for their warm welcome and looks forward to partnering with the association to keep the rivers open and traffic flowing.
National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report.
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Mary Ann Bucci presented the following information:

· Special thanks were extended to COL Lindstrom and the Army Corp for the excellent tour of the Montgomery Lock and Dam.

· June 2nd – 7th, 2013 is the dates for the Wireless Waterways System test bed launch.  June 7th will be the kick-off event for the Wireless Waterways System with the reopening of the Point State Park Fountain.
· CMAQ funds of $3.6 million are now available and will be providing a 50/50 match.  Interest statements would be forwarded to JD Fogarty or Mary Ann Bucci as funds are expected to go quickly. 
Jim McCarville reported that over 200 Congressional calls were made during the recent Washington DC trip.  Representative Bill Shuster has been selected as the new Chairman of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee.  The WAVE4 Bill is pending in the House of Representatives.  Senator Casey has introduced a bill into legislation to address the Waterways Trust Fund known as “River Act”.  The bill provides an increase in the Diesel tax and moves the Olmstead project out of the Trust Fund.  Senator Casey and Senator Toomey may introduce a resolution to increase lock & dam funding but this would be a budget neutral resolution. Now is the time for action from the Waterways group.
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton reported the first 2013 Career Awareness event date is May 7, 2013 and there are 18 confirmed participants at this time from Beattie Technical.  Industry representatives are encouraged to participate in these very successful programs.  For additional information and participation opportunities, please contact Ryan Newton at rnewton@gatewayclipper.com or 412-355-7929.  Also, the Man Overboard Seminar is set for Thursday, July 11th at the Floreffe Fire Hall and the Barge Breakaway Seminar with a managerial focus will be provided at Chartiers Country Club on Thursday, October 10th.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the following items:

· The Montgomery Lock & Dam tour was very beneficial and thanks were extended to the Army Corp of Engineers and COL Bernard Lindstrom.
· High water potential exists over the next several days.  Members are encouraged to be cautious during these times.
· Northside West Development is requesting a recreational boat cove near the casino.  This cove will not go past the submarine location.  At this time, no navigational issues have been identified.
· Emsworth Tow Hauling Unit is down.  Industry Self Help is in place with the Corp working on the repairs.  NOTE:  The repair has now been completed and the Tow Hauling Unit is now working.
· The Coast Guard has issued a Safety Alert regarding the use of Power Strips.  An email was sent earlier today containing details of this issue.
Legislative Committee Report
Mark Devinney reported that members are encouraged to communicate concerns in regards to waterways infrastructure with your local representatives either by mail or email.  It is important to state the objective of your communication and include items such as who you are and how many your company employs.  The below information speaks of the grassroots effort by Congressional constituents:
One of the most impactful pieces of legislation on the waterways industry and our jobs and careers, the Water Resources and Development Act (WRDA), may well be introduced and debated on the United States Senate floor this week.  The WRDA bill essentially provides for the funding of waterways construction projects like locks and dams and also pays for the major rehabilitation of locks and dams.  Without passage of a WRDA bill, we will not see changes in the funding and completion of Olmsted Lock and Dam, Kentucky Lock and Dam, new locks on the Monongahela, the Upper Mississippi and Illinois Rivers or the replacement of the aging Industrial Lock.  The vast majority of the river industry and American Commercial Lines supports this bill and would greatly appreciate your support as well.  
 
What can you do?  Go to www.waterwayscouncil.org and click on the red TAKE ACTION NOW! button.  This will take you to a letter already drafted with the appropriate content.  Simply enter your zip code and follow the prompts.  Best of all, tell a friend and pass the word along to all of your teammates.  
May Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for May 8, 2013 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, May 2, 2013 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
May 8, 2013
Menu:


Fresh Fruit Cup w/Honey Cream 


Chicken Crepes

Wild Rice Blend

Strawberry Parfait


Ice tea, hot tea & coffee
Cost:
$25/per member
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, May 2, 2013 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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